
 

Seed and Plant Improvement Institute Campus, Mahdasht Road, P.O.Box: 31535-1897,Karaj,Iran.  
    Tel: +98 2632709485      Fax: +98 2632701132      E-mail: iranbiosafetyfocalpoint@gmail.com  

 

Islamic Republic of Iran CPB NFP

In the name of God

Executive Secretary, 
CBD, Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity 
United Nations Environment Program 
413 Saint-Jacques Street, Suite 800, Montreal, QC, H2Y 1N9, Canada 
Tel:  +1 514 288 2220  
Fax:  +1 514 288 6588 
Email: Secretariat@cbd.int 
URL:  www.cbd.int 
 
Dear Sir/Madam                         March 13, 2019 
 

Reference to Notification No. 2019-009 dated February 1, 2019, please find bellow 
the response of the Islamic Republic of Iran. 

1) Iran values scientific findings and innovation. Gene drive is one of the fascinating 
technologies for crop improvement as well as environmental conservation and combating 
vectors carrying dangerous diseases. 

2) Iran does not have practical experience undertaking risk assessment of living 
modified organisms containing engineered gene drives and living modified fish so far.  

3) We do not foresee any (new) challenges in undertaking risk assessment of living 
modified organisms containing engineered gene drives and living modified fish, except 
two potential issues: (1) the issue of off-target gene drive, (2) the issue of potential 
aggressiveness of specific alleles in populations and its impact. 

4) We are considering the specific needs (if any) to properly undertake risk 
assessment of living modified organisms containing engineered gene drives. For this, we 
are conducting series of practical workshops, during which we hope to finalize any specific 
needs and requirement (if any). We will share with you the findings as soon as we complete 
this activity. 
 
With my best personal wishes.  
Sincerely yours;  
 
 
 
Behzad Ghareyazie  
CPB National Focal Point,  
Islamic Republic of Iran   


